BRADWELL (with PATTISWICK) PARISH COUNCIL

9    MINUTES of the MEETING held on Monday 10 January 2010 
held in the Village Hall, Bradwell
PRESENT: Mr R Webb (Chairman); Mr B Saville; Mr T Speakman; Mr M Keepence;
Ten members of the public were present.

10/9/1  APOLOGIES: Mrs D Tyrie; Mr J Marshall; Mr P Wigg;

10/9/2
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS: Cllr Webb is the Parish Council’s nominated member of the Village Hall Committee. Cllr Keepence is a member of the Village Hall Committee.

10/9/3 PUBLIC TIME: None – Issues relating to Pattiswick Travellers site were deferred to the agenda item.

10/9/4
MINUTES: The Minutes of the last Meeting were agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman. 

10/9/5
A120: The Chairman reported on progress on requests to the Highways Agency.

The Parish Clerk reported that the planning permission for Pattiswick Service Station allowed for parking in designated areas only and they do not include the verge in front of the bungalow.

10/9/6
POLICE: Pc Logan sent his apologies. Pc Graham Heseltine reported:

One burglary and an attempt to break into the Swan. Four people have been arrested.

Theft from motor vehicle. One nuisance incident – quad bikes being used in the Street some users without helmet

Alleged poaching incident - car with an air rifle – being investigated

Toxic waste dumped on the outskirts of the village

Overall crime has been down in the Braintree District

PC Heseltine asked that people watch out for opportunist thieves - keep doors and windows locked and do not leave valuables lying around in cars

Next NAP meeting will be held 19 January at the Institute at Kelvedon.

10/9/7
VILLAGE HALL – As Bradwell Village Hall was not named in the successful applicants for Green Heart awards, one has to assume lack of success. Five funding bids have been submitted; the results of these applications will be known in February / March and will determine the nature of future bids. Cllr Saville had applied for raffle prizes from a local supermarket for the February event. Revised drawings to meet BDC’s conditions are still awaited from the architect.
10/9/8
PLAYING FIELD – The Clerk will inspect the playing fields twice during January and Cllr Speakman during February. 
Swings – There is a delay in delivery / installation due to the adverse weather.

10/9/9  FINANCE: The Clerk had provided a quarterly report, which required no decisions.

10/9/10  PLANNING: Land adjacent The Compasses, Pattiswick Travellers Site.

The occupants have appealed against the Enforcement Notice.

The Council agreed to fully support the residents of Pattiswick in their opposition to this appeal.

The Chairman of Stisted Parish Council has confirmed his Council’s support for the local residents.

The Clerk was asked to produce a formal submission to the Planning Inspector on behalf of the Council including the support from Stisted and Cressing Parish Councils.

10/01674/FUL


Replacement of redundant dairy buildings with new agricultural grain store with 

wet grain storage bay.

Pattiswick Hall Farm Doghouse Road Bradwell Braintree Essex 


The Council support

10/01678/FUL


Erection of farm workshop/storage building

Pattiswick Hall Farm Doghouse Road Bradwell Braintree Essex CM77 8BH

The Council support

10/9/11 OTHER ROADS: Salt bag scheme is being operated by Cllr Speakman. 

Half a ton of salt has been delivered and this has been distributed. Cllr Speakman would like some more salt – the Clerk to action.

The apparent leak of water close to the junction of the A120 and Hollies Road. reported by Cllr Tyrie is on that part of the highway for which Essex County Council  is responsible (rather than the Highways Agency). Anglian Water have confirmed that there is no water main at the site of the source of the water. Essex County Council (Highways) have been notified. (ref 3042066) 

Cllr Saville had reported mud on the road in Cut Hedge Lane to the appropriate authority.

10/9/12  CONSULTATION PAPERS

The Minerals Development Document had been received and was available for inspection. There will be an Open Day Exhibition in the Village Hall on 13 January 2011.

Essex County Fire & Rescue Service - Have your say – has been sent to Councillors to respond individually by 31 January 2011 

10/9/13 PAYMENTS

Clerk’s salary





£650-00

Administration expenses



£  49-33

10/9/14  ITEMS FOR NEXT MEETING –  None

The meeting closed at 8 pm

FUTURE MEETINGS

Commencing at 7.00pm in the Village Hall

14 February; 14 March; 11 April; 

16 May (Annual Parish Meeting; Annual Meeting); 13 June

PARISH CHANNEL SWEEPING DATES FOR 2011
1 February 2011
TD
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